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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:

Chair Delogu and Members of the Portland Planning Board


From:

Ethan Boxer-Macomber, Planner

Date:

April 27, 2004

Re:

Proposed Ballpark Drive Subdivision

Introduction

The applicant proposes a 16-Lot subdivision along the access road to Haverty Field. The access road follows a forcemain water easement. The applicant has not indicted how the lots would be marketed. 

Existing Zoning: 
R2


Land Area:

Total Land Area 22.71 Acres – Proposed Development Area 9.09 Acres

Existing Use:

Vacant Wooded Lot

Proposed Use:

16 House Lots Ranging From .24 - .86 Acres 

Traffic

The applicant has submitted a traffic study addressing concerns over potential hazards at the Washington Avenue intersection. That study states that the proposed subdivision will not have substantive impacts on traffic flows and will not result in hazardous conditions. The city traffic engineer has received a copy of the study but not in time to prepare comments for this public workshop. Staff will continue to work with the city traffic engineer on this matter. Conclusions will be reached prior to the public hearing.  

Wetlands

The subject site features an intermittent brook surrounded by wetland areas. At staff’s request, the applicant has submitted a wetland delineation study of the site. The proposed subdivision of land does not involve enough wetland filling to require any permits from the DEP. However, staff is concerned that the cumulative impact of future build-out could have an adverse affect on the quality of the existing wetland environment. Staff is currently working with the applicant and the project engineer to devise mechanisms to ensure maximum conservation of wetland areas. These mechanisms may include prescribed setbacks from the intermittent brook and/or lot-by-lot defined building envelopes recorded on the subdivision map.  

Drainage

The applicant proposed handle post-development runoff increases by installing a detention pond on Lots 1, 2, and 3 with an access easement along the property line between Lots 2 and 3. A small portion of post-development runoff increase would be channeled to an existing open system on Washington Avenue. The city’s engineers have received copies of the plans but have not had adequate time to respond to the proposal. Staff will respond to the applicant drainage plan and, if necessary, request changes. 

Utility Services 

The applicant has provided a Utility plan. Staff will review the plan and provide the applicant with a request for revisions, if necessary. 

Neighborhood Outreach

Staff has received a significant amount of correspondence from residents of the abutting neighborhood (Attachment G). Staff will continue to collect comment from neighbors and address concerns. The applicant will hold a neighborhood meeting after this public workshop and at least 7 days prior to the public hearing. 

Open Space Dedication

The city’s subdivision and site plan ordinances allow the city to require open space and/or recreation areas in conjunction with residential subdivisions. The subject site offers some unique opportunities to create walking trails to connect Washington Avenue with Auburn Street and/or Lambert Street via the proposed subdivision. Some trails already exist on the site to provide access to an existing manhole. The Haverty family has established other informal trails on the site over the years. These existing trails meander through wooded areas featuring a brook and pond. The applicant has expressed a willingness to discuss the possibility of trail easement dedications to Portland Trails. Likewise, Portland Trails has expressed a willingness to work with the applicant. Staff will continue to work with both parties, as well as owners of abutting parcels, toward the establishment such trail ways.  

Existing Baseball Field

The proposed subdivision is set along an access road, which serves the Haverty’s Baseball Field. Staff is working with the applicant to address the question of how the traffic and parking impacts generated by the field may or may not affect the future residents of the proposed subdivision. Already the applicant has taken steps to improve the field’s parking area to prevent parking on the proposed city street. 

The baseball field is privately owned by the Haverty family and zoned R2 and R3. The city is currently exploring options for guaranteeing the long-term preservation of this valuable community recreation resource. The applicant has expressed a willingness to enter into discussions with the city on this matter.  

Attachments

A. Origin of Proposed Street Name

B. Traffic Impact Study

C. Wetland Delineation Report

D. City Standards for Development Adjacent to Wetlands

E. 4-20-04 Plante Letter

F. Hydrology Report

G. Written Comments Submitted by Neighbors 

H. Full Plan Set (Site, Drainage, Utility, Etc.)
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